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MESSAGE FROM THE HEAD 

Dear Parents/Carers, 

Today we held our Queen’s Plati-
num Jubilee picnic, where the chil-
dren had the chance to enjoy a spot 
of lunch in the glorious sunshine. 
The bunting was up and the music 
played as they enjoyed the after-
noon. We will be doing a whole 
week of Jubilee celebrations when 
we return from the half term break, 
where the children will learn about 
the reign of Queen Elizabeth in-
cluding key dates in history, art 
work and much more. 

 A week or two ago, I mentioned 
the St Albans schools Gala. I am 
very pleased to say that Peggy qual-
ified for South West Herts District 
team and will be swimming for 
them in future competitions. Very 
well done to her! Peggy tells me 
that she swims for City of St Albans 
Swim Club. If the children would 
like more information please speak 
to Peggy, she is more than happy to 
share information about how to get 
involved. 

We have partnered with Alban City  

School to offer a workshop for par-
ents of primary school children to 
help them support their children 
through transition to junior and sec-
ondary school. 

The Transition Workshop consists 
of a two-hour workshop delivered 
by two Facilitators from St Albans 
Plus Partnership with the aim of 
helping parents have a positive ap-
proach to moving on, exploring 
what will be the same/different for 
us and our children and considering 
how we could support our children 
by building on their resilience, self-
esteem and independence. 

The workshop will take place at City 
School in their theatre on Friday 
24th June at 9:15am. I realise this 
clashes with the cup of tea with the 
head morning, so I will put that back 
to 2pm on the same day. 

That leaves me to wish you a lovely 
holiday. I hope the sun keeps shin-
ing, and I look forward to seeing the 
children back safe and well on Mon-
day 6th June. 

Warmest wishes,  Mr. Smithard 

HOT CHOCOLATE FRIDAY 

Congratulations to the following 
children  

Y1 Charlotte, Y2 Lauren , Y3 Hanne,  

Y4 Alma, Y5 Seth, Y6 Peggy 

LEARNING POWERS CERTIFICATES 

Poppy Y2                        Halid YR 

Peter Y1     Lucas Y5  

Will Y4      Jonathan Y4 

UPCOMING EVENTS 

Fri 27th May— Queen’s Jubilee Picnic 

Mon 6th—Jubilee Themed Dance Work-
shops 

Mon 6th– 10th June— Jubilee Week 

Fri 24th June 9:15am - Secondary transi-
tion Workshop @ Alban City School. 

Fri 24th June (2—3 pm) - Cup of Tea 
with the Head. (time change) 



Part of Your World—A Twisted Tale 
By Liz Braswell 

Recommended by Violet Y6 
 

 

 

 

 

 

“It’s been 5 years since the infamous witch de-

feated the little mermaid… Ariel is now the 

voiceless queen of Atlantica, while Ursula runs 

Eric’s Kingdom on land…””  

MESSAGES FROM THE OFFICE 

Gateway 

Please read the email sent regarding Gateway and 
the new Meal Ordering System. 

 

Uniform Orders 

Time to start thinking ahead to September, if you 
require any uniform please get the orders in.   

 

 

Sustainability Week—Aboyne Goes Outdoors 

 

 

 


